
Santa Rosa Quilt Guild 

Business Meeting 

Thursday December 1, 2016 

President Jim Jensen called the meeting to order at 10:06 AM   

Jim recognized the passing of member Linda Gilbert.  Linda passed away this past Saturday and we 

honored her with a moment of silence. 

Quilt Related Announcements:  None 

Old Business:  None 

Treasurer:  Phyllis Gallaway – Copies of the proposed 2017 budget were made available at each table for 

review and questions.   As there were no comments or questions from the floor a vote of members 

present passed unanimously in favor of the proposed budget.  

Sew-A-Row: Genelle Voorhees— Today the Sew-A-Rows final projects were introduced and the new 

owners were chosen.  Congratulations to everyone who participated and to the lucky winners.  Photos 

will be available on the guild web site. 

Committee Reports:  

Welcome Committee: Rhonda Denny—please consider serving on the Welcome Committee in 2017.  If 

you are interested in welcoming new members please contact Rhonda. 

Community Quilts: Laura Barrett and Janet Tonkin—recognized a donation from the Windsor Lion’s 

Club.  There is a need of 100 quilts for the Valley of the Moon facility due by March meeting. Sizes 

should be 40” x 60”. 

Programs: Jan Nilsen—shared a final thank you to everyone for their enthusiastic participation in any 

and all aspects of the workshops and programs in 2016. 

Friendship Blocks: Cheryl Dudley—passing the reigns to Janice Yuul for 2017.  Blocks still open are 

Halloween Houses and Memories of Sonoma County for Colleen van de Kratts.  

Block of the Month:  Dianne Cheli presented the BOM drawing and the winner was Helen Smith.  Next 

year BOM will be led by Cathy Conover 

Library: Sharon Fry- Many new offerings and donations were shared.  Big introduction was the new 

selection of dies for the Go Baby cutter!!  This purchase was our silent auction $$’s at work.   

Membership: Jan Andrews- Dues are now due for 2017.  Dues remain at $35/year. 



Show and Tell    

Final Announcements:   None 

Name Tag drawing   winners were. Lavonne Benson and Lonnie McDonald 

Meeting adjourned at 11:49 AM 

Submitted by 

Carole Behlke, Secretary. 

 


